








Residents within 300 feet of the proposed project were notified that an application for a Renewable Energy Permit 
was being submitted, and staff noticed these residents regarding the public hearing date. The recirculated Notice of 
Availability of the Initial Study was published in the Inyo Register on July 25, 2023. Notification of the public 
hearing date for this permit was published in the Inyo Register on October 14, 2023. Public comments were 
received and sent to the Planning Commission for review. 

RECOMMENDATION 

Planning Department staff recommends the approval of Renewable Energy Permit 2022-02/Barker, with the 
following Findings and Conditions of Approval: 

FINDINGS 

1. The proposed Renewable Energy Permit has met the provisions of necessary review, pursuant to
the California Environmental Quality Act.
[Evidence: The Inyo County 2015 REGPA, the Initial Study for this project (December 2022 &
August 2023), and the addition of the Mitigation and Monitoring Program recommended for this
permit, have eliminated the potential for adverse environmental impacts that will exceed thresholds
of significance, either individually or cumulatively.]

2. The proposed Renewable Energy Permit is consistent with the Inyo County General Plan Land
Use Designation of Residential Estate (RE)/ SEDA, as adopted by Inyo County.

[Evidence: In 2015, Inyo County updated its General Plan to include policies for solar energy
development within the County. New goals, policies, implementation measures, and actual sites,
were identified in locations referred to in the REGPA as SEDAs. The current project falls within
Inyo County's southern SEDA and therefore has consistency with the General Plan}

3. The proposed Renewable Energy Permit is consistent with the Inyo County Zoning Ordinance.
[ Evidence: Utility scale and commercial scale renewable energy solar facilities are allowed within any
zoning district, under Title 18 of the Inyo County Code, and pursuant to Inyo County Code Title
21 if the facilities are proposed within a SEDA. The new land use policy created by the REGPA
means that applications will be considered regardless of zoning designation, with approval of the
permit decided by the Planning Commission, as long as they are located in a SEDA.]

4. The proposed Renewable Energy Permit is necessary or desirable.

[Evidence: In 2015, the Inyo County Board of Supervisors decided it was necessary to adopt new 
land use policies that were consistent with and met the broader goals and visions for the County as 
expressed in the General Plan. These amended land use policies regulate and direct the type, siting, 
and size of potential future renewable energy development within the County. Given that the 
proposed project is within the southern SEDA, the project is consistent with what the County has 
deemed necessary and desirable (REGPA, ES-2, 2015).] 

5. The proposed Renewable Energy Permit is properly related to other uses and transportation
and service facilities in the vicinity.
[ Evidence: The proposed Renewable Energy Permit is properly related to transportation and service
facilities and will not adversely affect these facilities. The project is located in an area where it can
































